Minutes of the University Honors Committee

November 9, 2007

Chair Tom Traynor called the meeting to order at 11:15 in 238 Millett Hall.  Attending were LaFleur Small, Paul Hershberger, Martin Kich, Donna Miles Curry, Amelia Teffeteller, and Deanne Duval.  The minutes of the September 21 meeting were approved as submitted.  

A few remaining slots on scholarship subcommittees were filled.  Richard Mercer will round out the Incoming Scholarship Committee.  Amelia Teffeteller will serve on the Continuing Student Scholarship Committee, and Marty Kich and Deanne Duval volunteered for the Research Fund and Study Abroad Committee.  Donna Miles Curry will participate on the Assessment Committee.  

The committee considered and approved unanimously two course proposals: ENG 204 from David Wilson at the Lake Campus and UH 400: Essential Environment from Sarah Tebbens.  Essential Environment is one of the seminars connected to the 2008 Honors Institute: Creating Sustainable Environments.  

Susan Carrafiello reported that planning for the 2008 Honors Institute was well underway.  She encouraged all committee members to participate as much as their schedules will permit, reminding them that registration is required for the Symposium on January 29.  She mentioned that she and associate director, Mary Kenton, traveled to Denver for the annual National Collegiate Honors Council Conference at the end of October.  A search for a permanent full-time assistant director is underway.  The job description is still in the approval process, but an announcement should go out in November.  An event to recognize summer and fall Honors Program graduates is scheduled for Thursday, November 15 at 3:00 pm in Room 156 in the Student Union.  All committee members are encouraged to attend.  

Amelia Teffeteller reported for the Student Honors Association.  Fall has been a successful quarter with new memberships and well attended meetings.  The last event for the quarter will be an ice cream social.  
The meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.  Members will be polled for winter quarter meeting times at the beginning of the quarter.  

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Kenton 

